
April 8, 2013

ASpecial Meetingof Town Council was heldon the above date at 6:00 p.m. at Town Hall, all
requirements of the Freedom of Information Acthaving been satisfied:

Present were: Carl Smith, Mayor

Mike Perkis, Mayor Pro Tern

Hartley Cooper, Councilwoman

Jerry Kaynard, Councilman

Madeleine McGee, Councilwoman

Patrick O'Neil, Councilman

Mary Jane Watson, Councilwoman

Mayor Smith called the meeting to order and stated the press and public had been notified in

accordance with State law. He stated the item for discussion was the Sullivan's Island Nature Trail Plan. It was

discussed at the Real Estate Committee meeting on April4,2013; therefore, Mayor Smith turned the meeting

over to Real Estate Committee Chair O'Neil. Councilman O'Neil stated it includes 915 feet of boardwalk at a cost

of about $50 per linear foot. The boardwalk includes areas to overlook the harbor and wetlands; benches, and

will be strong and wide enough to handle a utility vehicle.

Motion was made by Councilman Kaynard, seconded by Councilman O'Neil, to recommend approval

of Phase I of the Sullivan's Island Nature Trail Planwith budget not to exceed $50,000 from the Greenbelt

fund, carried unanimously.

Councilman O'Neil asked Consultant Jeff Jackson to give an overview of his proposal for work to be

completed on the Invasive Plant Species Plan. Mr. Jackson stated he would like to train staff members of the

Maintenance department, if possible, along with volunteers to help with the eradication of several invasive

species of plants in the accreted area. Chief Stith expressed concern with training and providing manpower of

his employees. Mr. Jackson responded that he could work with both professionals in his field, along with Town

volunteers, to eradicate the plants. The targeted invasive plant species with the greatest priority will be Chinese

tallow (popcorn tree), Chinese privet, and Chinese wisteria; although other invasive species are included (list

attached) such as Japanese honeysuckle, Chinaberry, and waxleaf ligustrum. The "hack and squirt" method will

be used, allowing the dead plant to decompose, and will not need to be physically removed out of the accreted

land. He outlined the timeframe for the start-up phase, as in his program implementation dated April 8,2013

(attached).

Motion was made by Councilman Kaynard, seconded by Councilman O'Neil, for Council to approve a

start-up program for the management of the Invasive Species Plan of Sullivan's Island dated April 2013, to be

supervised by Jeff Jackson; and that targets invasive species of attached list dated April 8,2013 with budget of

$4,100; and that work will not commence before notifying the Low Country Open Land Trust, as well as

proper signage to notify general public in the work area, carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

EllenTvMef
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